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OVERSEERS OF: 
 
 
 
 
 

LIVING WORD TOPICS- 

February 10, 2019 
 “Behold, All Things Have Become New” 

A New Birth 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OTHER MISSION WORKS 

OVERSEEN BY THE K. E. CHURCH: 

 
*MISSOURI INSTITUTE OF  

BIBLICAL STUDIES, GHANA  

 

*EAST AFRICA SCHOOL OF 

BIBLICAL STUDIES 

FEBRUARY 10, 2019 

BULLETIN  

RAY’S REMARKS:  
 

It’s great to be home! Thank you all for your love and welcome last Sunday 

upon Bill’s and my return from Africa. Truly there is no place like home, and 

it was a great blessing to be with you and to see you all last Sunday.   

I also wanted to thank brother Brent for preaching for me while I was gone, 

as well as last Sunday evening. He always does a great job and it’s great to 

have him around now to be a part of our great work together for God. God 

continues to truly bless us all as we labor together for His sake. We all have 

so much to be thankful for.   

We also had a great turnout last Sunday for the Elders’ and Men’s Meeting.  

Thanks to all who came and showed an interest in the work going on at 

Kansas Expressway. We are a blessed people of God with a wonderful 

congregation of God’s people. I hope we all realize just how blessed we are.   

Well, I am back in the old grind of things and finally getting caught up a little 

after being gone. I am enjoying my new classes together with the students at 

the BIM. This quarter I am teaching the books of Corinthians to both 1st and 

2nd year students. I am also teaching brother Brendan N.T. Greek 3. They 

are all doing a great job with their studies. We really have some fine young 

men training right now at the BIM. Yet another great blessing from God.  

I had the opportunity to call brother Williams yesterday in Ghana. Everything 

is still going well at the school and the new students seem to still be focused 

on their studies and doing well. Let’s keep the good work in Ghana, as well 

as in Uganda and Zambia in our prayers. There are a lot of good things going 

on for God around the world and we are blessed to be a part of some of them.   

Finally, let me encourage us all to keep brother Bob Hyde and his family in 

prayer in the loss of his father. The funeral services will be tomorrow 

(Thursday). May God comfort brother Bob and his family at this time! 

I look forward to seeing you all tonight at our mid-week service. Also, let’s 

make sure to prepare and to be ready to give God our very best this coming 

Lord’s day.  I hope you all have a great day and God bless! 

                 *Ray Sullins*   

   
 

  

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM 
 

Sunday morning at: 
7:30 A.M.  

KOLR – Channel 10 
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K.E. FAMILY LIFELINE 
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ELDERS’ CORNER:            

         Our deepest sympathy is extended to the Bob 
Hyde family over the death of his father, Paul Hyde. Our 
prayers are offered on behalf of the family over the loss of 
a loved one during this difficult time.    
     This past Sunday, we had 30 men present at our 
Elders/Men's Meeting. First, we would like to thank you for 
the loving support of those who came but not only them, 
but for the congregation as a whole. We would like to give 
you a summary of the things discussed. You are most 
welcome to contact us about any of the matters 
discussed. We would like to receive your input.   
     1.  The repair of the baptistry, the broken window that 
resulted from a break-in, and the TV Production cost for 
last year have all been covered through our church 
account. This is due to the fact that the congregation has 
been giving regularly above our weekly budget during  the 
last few months of 2018 and in 2019. Thank you so much 
for your faithfulness in meeting the needs of the 
congregation. 
     2.  The van has been broken into several times in the 
last few months. Measures are being taken to fix this 
problem.   
     3.  Changes are being made in our class schedules for 
our Adults. Beginning the last Sunday of this month a new 
class in the Fellowship Room will begin on Sunday 
mornings with brother Brent Green as the teacher. We are 
hoping to have more variety in our teaching program to 
meet the needs of the congregation. 
     4.  We also discussed our security system and certain 
changes will be made to secure our building in the near 
future. 
     5.  VBS was discussed and consideration is given to 
changing the date from right before school starts to 
sometime in June or July. 
     6.  A lengthy discussion was held on the changing of 
our Sunday evening service times. As you know, this past 
year we had a change in service times on every fifth 
Sunday. Some have suggested we do it every month on 
the last Sunday of the month and others suggested we just 
make the change for every Sunday. 
     7.  A major portion of the meeting was used in 
discussing the immediate  need for the replacement of our 
roof and the need for renovating the entire building.   
     8.  An announcement was made that one of our 
brothers will be placed before the congregation very soon 
to be considered as an elder of this congregation. The 
whole process will begin and hopefully completed in 
March.   
     We had a great meeting.  I know we all want to do what 
we can for the furtherance of the Kingdom here in 
Springfield and around the world. We would appreciate 
signed, written responses with any input you have 
concerning the items listed above. Then we will consider 
your comments and get back with you.   
     We love you all and pray that we all can maintain the 
unity in the body that our Lord desires of us. Seeing you 
all at all our services is our prayer. 
                                             Jerry & Gary  

 

PRAYER LIST 
MEMBERS:  

Laurie Slider – Hernia surgery scheduled for February 7th.  

Jerry Sullins – As he prepares to leave for Uganda next week. 

Leon Wake – Is home from the hospital and recuperating well.   

Wesley Ewing– Bone-rebuilding neck stimulator for six months. 

Marge Langston – Asthma making her recovery slower. 

Freda Fielder, Erma Folsom, The Gardners, David Guiheen, Ken 

Lee, Reva Lewallen, Mary Mainor, Wanda McElfish, Donna 

Rothermel, Maegan Sanders, Sandra Weemer. 
 
 

IN ASSISTED LIVING & HEALTH CARE FACILITIES: 
Jeannie Bradley-Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd#A-10  
Evelyn Long- Maple Wood- 1146 E. Lakewood #1 65810 

Lucy McGinnis–Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd (03) #B26 
  

 

OUR HOMEBOUND:   
Pat Bailey, Ruth Brownlow, Mary Gazette, Earlene Owens, 

Alma Palmer, Bonnie Turner 
 

 

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS: 
Kayla Sanders, Mary Sanders’. daughter – Has strep & influenza A. 

Jerry Ridenour,Wanda’s bro-in-law,2nd attempt heart-valve rplcmnt 27th 

Ginnie Grimm, Mary Patchell’s daugh.– Hoping to have trtmnt-Mayo Clinic.   

Brenda Osbern and her family, Donetta’s friend – family problems.  

“Sis”, Betty Layton’s friend in OK. Diagnosed with stomach cancer. 

Lavon Arnold, Betty Layton’s 6 yr. old great-grandson- behavior prob. 

Stormie Patchell, Mary’s granddaughter–pray for her bible study. 

Edith Thrasher, Deanna Giles’ mom – in Ozark Riverview Manor.  

Tammi Simmons -John & Donna Rothermel’s niece – has cervical cancer. 

Alma Schmidt – Marge Langston’s friend-recov. from cancer surgery.  

Linda Caldwell, Jennifer Koontz’s mom- endometrial  cancer. 

Rick Griffiths,Wanda’s son-in-law, Has many health issues & dialysis. 

Darlene Osborn, Angi Moody’s mom – has a fracture in her neck. 

Mark McClure, brother of Rosemary Medley – diag. with pancreatitis.  

Jackie Mardon, Jeanna’s aunt (CA) cancer & obedience to the Gospel.  

Mary Long –Anita’s sis-in-law –CMH nursing home Rm.#105 (Bolivar). 

Caleb Blades, Shirley’s grandson – needs continued prayers.  

Roy Drake, Alice’s father-in-law (Harrisonville cong.) health recovery. 

Darrell Snow, Brinda Duncan’s brother – lung cancer. 

Marilyn Snow, Brinda’s sister-in-law – having health problems.  

Allen Fischgrabe pray for his continued health (kidney transplant). 

Mona Page-Rose Mary Medley’s sister-continuing home rehabilitation. 

Laura Acton, Susie’s daughter-in-law- cancer 

Robby Ross, the Lee’s friends’ son (OK)- prostate cancer.  

Spencer Grenup, Evelyn Long’s renter’s brother-accident- paralyzed. 

Linda Smith, Donetta’s friend in St. Louis- heart & lung problems. 

Betty Morrison, former member of K.E. -several health concerns.  

Pat & Regina Woods, former members at K.E. – Health concerns. 

Judy Grant, Friend of many-undergoing treatment for colon cancer. 
 

Teresa Clark, Ken Chorice, Judi Davis, Amy Jo Garretson, Leah & Carson 

Hamm, Ron Hass, Pearl Hollan, Anna Ray, Janice Rogers, Adrian, Kristen & 

Alexis Smith, Danny Wheeler, Ann Wilson.      

 

“Confess your faults one to another, and pray one 
for another, that ye may be healed. The effectual 

fervent prayer of a righteous man availeth much.” 
James 5:16 

 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2019 
 

 

MORNING WORSHIP:  
Welcome:  David Fielder  

Sermon: Ray Sullins  

Song Leader: Jerry Sullins 

Opening Prayer: Gary Dalton 

Scripture Reading: Matthew Koontz  

Closing Prayer:                        Mark McCarty 

 

SUNDAY EVENING SERVICE 5 PM: 
Song Leader: Young Men 

Opening Prayer: Young Men   

Sermon:  Ray Sullins 
Closing Prayer: Young Men 

 

LORD’S TABLE – FEBRUARY: 
Seth Hass Tyler Reid 

Dante Villarreal Tyler Gardner 

John Rothermel Chase Sullins 

Dwayne Green Bob Hyde 
 

PM LORD’S TABLE:     Gary Duncan  

  Isaac Hoffman 
 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 13TH - 7 PM: 
Song Leader: Glen Slider 

Opening Prayer: Dylan Chaney   

Devotional:  Matthew Koontz 
Closing Prayer: Casey Rice 

 

DRIVERS FOR FEBRUARY:  
Sunday Morning: Mary Patchell 

Sunday Evening: Mary Patchell 

Wednesday Evening: Charles Williamson 
 

 

 

OUR RECORDS ~  2/3/19 
Sunday Bible Class                                         102   

Sunday Morning Worship        130 
Sunday Evening Worship                                                     109   

Contribution      $4692.25                   

           

Wednesday Night 1/30/19                      81 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY 

Sunday – 7:00 A.M.  KOLR  10 

FEBRUARY 10, 2019 

“READ THE BIBLE” 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Live streaming of classes and services: 

kecoc.org 
 

 

 UPCOMING K.E. EVENTS: 
Feb 9–Men’s Breakfast: All Ladies invited! Andy Heavin has the 

devo. Please sign-up  on the foyer table if you can join us.  

Feb 11 – Jerry Sullins leaves for Uganda (see note below.) 

Feb 12 – Tuesday Ladies 10AM in the fellowship room. 

Feb 17 – Youth Group go visit/singing homebound after lunch. 

Feb 24– 2nd Adult Bible Class-Fellowship Rm-led by bro. Green 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

SYMPATHY: 
Our heartfelt sympathies to the Hyde family in the 

passing of Bob’s dad, Paul Hyde Friday, February 1, 2019. 

Visitation will be at Gorman-Scharpf Funeral Home 

Wednesday, February 6th from 7-8 PM. A memorial service 

will be Thursday, at noon with Military Honors at 2 PM at 

the Veterans Cemetery.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

NOTE FROM JERRY: 
     As you know, our next class in Uganda will start 

soon. It is scheduled to begin February 18th. Also, 

recently a gift of $100,000 was given to build another 

large building and two to three staff houses. Because of 

these two important events, the decision was made that 

I need to go to Uganda for a short period of time to make 

sure that the class of 15+ and the Building Project will be 

organized properly. I will be leaving for Uganda on 

Monday and will return on the 1st of March. Two Sundays 

will be missed. I need your prayers for this difficult trip. 

We have a large investment in Uganda in souls and 

property and for the need of training faithful gospel 

preachers. My funds for taking this journey are supplied 

by faithful brethren throughout the United States 

separate and apart from this congregation.    

     I will miss Edith, who is my traveling co-worker, my 

loved ones in the flesh and in the church.  

      Pray for me as I will be praying for you.     

                                                            Jerry 

                                                         
BOYS BRING DRINKS, GIRLS BRING DESSERT 

Elder on Call: Jerry Sullins 

 

 

 
    FEBRUARY IS... 

FILL OUR PANTRY MONTH!  
2nd Week- Items Needed: 

 

CHILI & SALTINE CRACKERS 
INDIVIUAL SNACK ITEMS 

CANNED FRUIT 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


